Belmont Wellness Coalition (BWC) 
Meeting Minutes (Virtual)
Tuesday, February 23, 2021 at 1-00 – 2:00 PM
BWC Members Present: 
Lisa Gibalerio (Wayside), Wendy Conroy (Chair, Sexuality Educator), Anne Wang (EDC, Grant Evaluator), Sophia Suarez-Friedman – by phone (Wayside), Janice Darius (Assistant Superintendent), Corinne Jackman (BHS Nurse), Amy Kirsch (Belmont Helps, parent), Kim Raubenheimer (parent, nutritionist)
BWC Members Absent: 
Melissa O’Connor (BHS SRO), Mike Crowley (School Committee, parent, Belmont Media Center), Michelle Drolsbaugh (Minding Your Mind), Leah Lesser (parent), Veera Mylapore (parent), Jennifer Gillette, (The Loved Child, parent), Elizabeth Dionne (Warrant Committee member, parent), Elizabeth Brown (parent, Public Health Evaluator), Sue Morris (Chair of the Youth Commission), Traci Doherty (parent, nurse), Stephanie Sunderland (Wayside), Rev. Joe Zarro (Clergy, parent), Beth Rumley (Nursing Director), Annie Gladfelter (BASEC), Pam Eagar (Town Meeting Member), Sara Masucci (Teacher), Julie Crockett (TMM, parent), Jonna Logan (Nurse, parent), Jane Fox (Public Health Professional, parent), Wesley Chin (Director, Health Department), Diana Ekman (Assistant Director, Health Department), Jeff Hansell (Media Specialist), Patti Forte (parent), Kate Bowen (School Committee member, parent), Kristine Pugliese (CMS SRO), Julia Patriciu (parent), Analia Barrantes Karma (parent), Michael Patti (Youth Coordinator), Portia Thompson (Parent)
1. Welcome, Introductions, Check-Ins 
BWC members introduced themselves.
2. BWC Updates:
a.) Monthly Parenting Group 







Next Group Meets:  Tuesday, March 9, 6:00 – 7:00 PM

March’s topic will concern friend groups, reaching out to other parents. 
Please invite people; they can contact Lisa or Sophia.
b.) Upcoming McLean Programming 

Concrete strategies will be offered to parents/care givers.



Webinar:  Wednesday, March 3 at 7:00 PM

Please post, share, etc.

Zoom link:  https://partners.zoom.us/j/5722928470
c.) Student Ambassadors







Sophia met with students recently and they currently have three potential projects before them:

1. Providing their input on the SAPC stress messaging campaign, offering coping mechanisms, reviewing graphics and content
2. Mental health messaging visual story board Instagram project

3. Broached topic of having students create 45 second PSA videos with prevention messages (youth speaking to youth)
3. SEL student survey
Anne reviewed slides of the SEL student survey data. The data has now been disaggregated by grade, gender, race.  She reviewed questions concerning overall stress, school stress, students’ connection to adults, their connection to peers, specific sources of stress, and healthy activities by grade.

Observations were shared by those present, e.g., bullying – is it cyber?  Could we offer resilience training for youth?  What can this data be compared to?  Would be interested in administering the survey again to have comparable data.  The measuring of positive emotions – feeling safe, grateful, and loved – was nice to see.  Seniors are putting in a bit less effort at this point (not surprising).  Concerning respect in school, 9th graders feeling less than upper class members.  The common denominator seems lower.  Curious as to why there is difficulty in getting to school.
Anne then presented the open responses (qualitative data) that Sophia had compiled – some statements that are noteworthy included: students desire for more connection with teachers, want teacher check ins (re: course load, SEL).  Students would like less homework and less busy work.  They want classes to be more engaging, want more breaks, and do not want to be randomly called on.  Students want time to socialize, to be graded more easier, to have bullying be noticed, and for teachers to coordinate (with other teachers) around other class demands.
Next steps:

· Identifying what is already in place to support students.
· Identifying what might be useful for students (given the data).
· How do we present this data to faculty/staff/students?
· Prepare for School Committee Presentation: Tuesday, April 27
4. Closing Thoughts, New Business, etc.  
· Lisa is searching for a facilitator who might like to be on the Library panel at the end of April.  Role will be to lead a Q/A around best practices for processing the pandemic and building resiliency. 
· Links to weekly video segments can be found on BWC website: belmontwellness.org

· Next BWC Meeting: Lisa will send a doodle. 
